БАТЛАВ.

ЗАХИРАЛ

А.СЭНДМАА

ДОРНОД АЙМАГ ХЭРЛЭН СУМЫН ХАН-УУЛ СУРГУУЛИЙН 10 ДУГААР АНГИЙН АНГЛИ ХЭЛ ХИЧЭЭЛИЙН АНГИ ДЭВШИХ ШАЛГАЛТЫН МАТЕРИАЛ

Хугацаа 60 минут

нийт оноо 100

Variation A

I.GRAMMAR /15pts/

1. Choose correct answer. /5*1pt/

- 1. A: We _____ to the city museum three days ago.
- B: Oh, how nice!
- a. can go b. went c. go d. are going
 - 2. A: They aren't at home. They _____ out.
 - B: OK. Can you give them this envelope?
 - A: Sure.
- a. are going b. go c. can go d. have gone
 - 3. _____ a very good film on TV tonight. We can watch it together. Have you got free time?
 - a. There is/any b. is there/a few c. there isn't/ some d. are there/no
 - 4. A: _____ can solve this problem?
 - B: Bob.
 - a. What b. Which c. Who d. How
 - Aaron and Milan are friends and _____ of them go to the same school. They are classmates, too.
 - a. None b. both c. all d. only

2. Choose the best answer. /5*2pt/

- 1. "I get up every morning at seven o'clock", Peter said.
 - a) Peter said that he got up every morning at seven o'clock.
 - b) Peter said that I got up every morning at seven o'clock.

C)	Peter said	that he had	got up	every m	orning at	seven o'clock.
- /			J			

d) None of these.

2. She asked me, "When are we going to leave"?

- a) She asked me when she was going to leave.
- b) She asked me when we were going to leave.
- c) She asked me when we are going to leave.
- d) None of these.
- 3. Paul would be a good artist if he more patience.

a. had b. has c. will have d. have

4. If I about your birthday, I would have you bought a present.

a. knew b. would know c. know d. had known

5. If we walk so slowly, we late.

a. will being b. will be c. be d. would be

II.VOCABULARY /15pts/

3. Choose the right answer. /5*1pt/

1. Which of the following words is opposite in meaning to the remaining three?

A. overweight B. fat C. plump D. skinny

2. Most banks will _____ people money to buy a house.

a. Lend b. borrow c. give d. take

3. _____ have you been learning English?

- a. For how long time b. How long c. How long time d. How many time
- 4. My friend loves to talk to people and tell them what he thinks.

He is _____.

- a. Ugly b. talkative c. strong d. sad
- 5. My brother wants to get an important job in a high position.

He is very _____.

a. Stubborn b. learned c. ambitious d. talkative

4. Read the sentences and choose the best answer. /5*2pts/

1. I need to make ______ to my bank account.

a. a transfer	b. transfering	c. trans	fer d. transferre	d
2. Please	the bus at the r	ext stop.		
a. got off	b. get off	c. get i	n d. get	in
3. The	_ (decorate) in the re	oom is very ele	gant.	
a. decorated	b. decorate	c. decorati	ng d. decoratio	n
4. We got caught in a su	dden	yesterday.		
a. downpour	b. pour	c. poured	d. down pouring	
5. It takes	to speak up for what you b		ve in.	
a. encouraged	b. courage	c. courageo	us d. encourag	e

III.COMMUNICATION /10pts/

5.Read the questions and answers. Then choose the best ones for them.

/5*2pts/

1. Man: _____?

Woman: "Yes, / think so."

A. Is your friend going to the party?

- B. When is he coming?
- C. When do you go home?
- D. What did you receive?
- E. How old are you?

2. Man: How long does it take you to get home?

Woman: "______"

- A. I leave for school at 8 a.m.
- B. Oh yes, I live quite close.
- C. I get home by bus.
- D. I don't take any meal in the school.
- E. It takes me twenty minutes to get home.
- 3. Man: This pie is incredible. Did you make it?

Woman: Are you kidding? There's a bakery just down the street from my

home.

What does the man mean?

- A. It's delicious.
- B. She made it herself.
- C. She works at bakery.
- D. It's not delicious.
- E. It's easy to make.

4. Man: How many times have you been to South Africa?

Woman:

- A. Once. B. I went last year.
- C. Two years ago. D. Next summer.

E. Yes, I have.

5. Man: I'm going to ask Bill to help me with the cleaning? Woman: If I were you, I wouldn't bother.

What does the woman mean?

- A. Bill is very bad at cleaning.
- B. She refuses to speak with Bill.
- C. She doesn't think his idea is good.
- D. Bill helped her with her gardening.
- E. Sue agrees with him.

IV.READING /10pts/

6.Read and choose A,B,C or D. /5*2pt/

What is a Good Citizen?

A citizen is a member of a group. You can be a citizen of more than one place. For example, you are a citizen of your neighborhood your class, your school, your state and your country

Citizens have certain rights. A right is a freedom that is protected. If you are a citizen of the United States, some examples of your rights are the right to vote and the right to express yourself.

Citizens are given rights, but they're also given responsibilities Good citizens are people who make choices that are helpful to others. By being responsible, good citizens help make their communities a better place to live, work and play!

Good citizens are many things. They are honest, respectful and caring. They treat others how they want to be treated. They choose to do kind things for others and help take care of their communities. You have a choice will you choose to be a good citizen?

1. What is one right that citizens in the United States have?

- A. The right to vote B. The duty to pay taxes
- C. The requirement to attend school D. The responsibility to volunteer

2. What does the passage say good citizens do for their community?

- A. Good citizens are honest, respectful, and caring.
- B. Good citizens are required to do kind things for others.
- C. Good citizens always help take care of their communities.
- D. Good citizens choose to be helpful to others.

3. Which of the following is NOT a characteristic of a good citizen?

- A. Honesty
- B. Respect
- C. Caring
- D. Selfishness

4. What is the main reason the passage encourages being a good citizen?

- A. To have more rights
- B. To get better jobs
- C. To make the community better
- D. To get more respect from others

5. What does the last sentence in the passage suggest?

- A. That you should choose to be a good citizen
- B. That there are different types of citizens
- C. That good citizens have many responsibilities
- D. That being a good citizen is easy

V.WRITING /20pts/

7. Write a paragraph about advantages of hybrid car using the ideas from the text.

- Topic sentences what are the environmentally friendly cars?
- Body what advantages do they have?
- Concluding sentences do you suggest people to buy them?

.....

 •••
 •••
 • •
 ••
 •••
 •••
 •••
 •••
 • •
 • •
 ••
 •••
 ••
 ••

БАТЛАВ.

ЗАХИРАЛ

А.СЭНДМАА

нийт оноо 100

ДОРНОД АЙМАГ ХЭРЛЭН СУМЫН ХАН-УУЛ СУРГУУЛИЙН 10 ДУГААР АНГИЙН АНГЛИ ХЭЛ ХИЧЭЭЛИЙН АНГИ ДЭВШИХ ШАЛГАЛТЫН МАТЕРИАЛ

Хугацаа 60 минут Variation B I.GRAMMAR /15pts/ 1. Choose correct answer. /5*1=5pts/ 1. Victor _____ some bad news from Ted yesterday and _____ sad. a. Is hearing/is becoming b. hears/becomes c. heard/became d. can hear/become 2. William ______ a lot about 19th-century poets recently, and he ______ another book about them a few hours ago. a. is reading/has bought b. read/can buy c. has read/bought d. had read/bought 3. A: Would you like _____ ice cream with your dessert? B: No, thanks. a. No b. some c. few d. a 4. A: _____ glass is this? B: It's Brad's. b. Who c. Whose d. How a. What 5. A: There are four radios in the attic. B: Yes, but _____ of them work. They are _____ broken. c. both/neither d. none/all a. Neither/none b. all/both

2. Choose the best answer. /5*2pt/

1.Tom said, "I want to visit my friends this weekend".

a) Tom said that he wants to visit his friends that weekend.

b) Tom said that he wanted to visit his friends that weekend.

c) Tom said that he wanted to visit his friends this weekend.

d) None of these.

2. He asked me, "Have you finished reading the newspaper"?

a) He asked me if had I finished reading the newspaper.

b) He asked me if I had finished reading the newspaper.

c) He asked me if I finished reading the newspaper.

d) None of these

3. If he knew the whole story, he to the police

- a) went b) will go c) would go d) would have gone
- 4. If only I had known about your difficult situation I you.

a. would help b. help c. will help d. would have helped

5. You won't win that competition unless you training right away.

a) started b) will start c) don" start d) start

II.VOCABULARY /15pts/

3. Choose the right answer. /5*1pt/

We can talk about the back of a ____ (car, bus, lorry etc.) but more often, we use the word ____.

a. Truck b. petrol tank c. vehicle d. overtake

2. My friend loves to talk to people and tell them what he thinks. He is

a. ugly b. talkative c. strong d. sad

3. Which of the following words is opposite in meaning to the remaining three?

a. Gorgeous b. ugly c. beautiful d. handsome

4. Most banks will _____ people money to buy a house.

a. lend b. borrow c. give d. take

5.I respect _ people. I think it's important to tell the truth.

. a. responsible b. patient c. honest d. ambitious

4. Read the sentences and choose the best answer. /5*2pts/

1. We traveled across the desert in							
	a. ship	b. fares	c. tram	d. carav	van		
2. I always read my in the more				the morning].		
	a. horoscope	b. c	artoon	c. sign	d. jo	ourney	
3. My friend isand only speaks English.							
	a. bilingual	b. monolii	ngual	c. multiling	gual	d. po	olyglot
4 is causing harm to our environment.							
	a. forest	b. deforest	ation	c. forestly		d. defo	rest
5. Eating ice cream will my sweet tooth.							
	a. satisfactior	n b.	dissatisfy	с.	satisfi	ed	d. satisfy

III. COMMUNICATION /10pts/

5.Read the questions and answers. Then choose the best ones for them. /5*2pts/

1. Man: _____?

Woman: "Yes, I think so."

- A. Who can read this book?
- B. Why is your friend so happy?
- C. Where did you study?
- D. Will your parents be there?
- E. Whose camera is this?
- 2. Man: Why didn't you go to the circus with your friend?

Woman: "_____"

A. No, I don't but I want to. B. I want to go there.

D. I Wall to go t

C. I am happy.

- D. I shall be free.
- E. I wanted to go there but I was ill.
- 3. Man: This sofa armchair set looks nice, doesn't it?

Woman: Yes, it is nice but I don't think it will fit in our living room.

What does the woman mean?

A. The furniture is too expensive. B. The armchairs are too large for the sofa.

C. The sofa is the right color.D. The man doesn't like the furniture set.

E. The living room is too small.

4. Man: Did you see our friends yesterday?

Woman: "_____

A. Yes, he did it well. B. No, I'll see them tomorrow.

C. My mother saw them. D. Yes, I have done it.

5. Man: Can you believe this weather?

Woman: This is my first winter here, so I can't say anything.

What did the man mean?

A. The weather is unusual. B. It is the first time to be there in that season.

C. She can't compare it.

D. The temperature is normal.

IV.READING /10pts/

6. Read and choose A,B,C or D. /5*2pt/

Environment

The Earth is our home. We need the Earth to live, but how much do we know about it and how we can help it? The Earth is 4.5 billion years old. There are four seasons every year - spring, summer, autumn and winter. People live all over the world, from the North Pole to the South Pole. They speak different languages and have different cultures. But they are also the same in many ways. They all need food, water and air to live. And they all want to be happy. But there are problems. For example, there are too many cars and factories. They make a lot of pollution. Pollution is bad for the air, water and land. It's also bad for animals and people. People are cutting down trees in the rainforests. This is a big problem because forests give us oxygen. Oxygen is very important for living things. And there are other problems. What can we do to help the Earth? We can recycle paper, glass and plastic. We can walk or cycle instead of driving a car. We can turn off lights when we don't need them. And we can plant more trees.

1. How old is the Earth?

A. 1 billion years	E	3. 2.5 billion years		
C. 4.5 billion years	[D. 6 billion years		
2. How many seasons are	e there i	in a year?		
A. 2	B. 3			
C. 4	D. 5			
3. Which of these is a problem that is bad for the environment?				
A. Driving cars		B. Cutting down trees		
C. Using too much e	D. All of the above			
4. What can people do to help the Earth?				

- A. Recycle B. Walk or bike
- C. Turn off lights D. All of the above

5. What is the main message of the passage?

- A. The Earth is 4.5 billion years old.
- B. People around the world have different cultures.
- C. There are problems harming the Earth, and we can help.
- D. Oxygen is important for living things.

V. WRITING /20pts/

7. Write a paragraph about advantages of hybrid car using the ideas from the text.

- Topic sentences what are the environmentally friendly cars?
- Body what advantages do they have?
- Concluding sentences do you suggest people to buy them?

.....

ANSWER KEY FOR THE 10TH GRADE EXAM

VARIATION A

I.GRAMMAR;

- 1. Choose the correct answer; 1b, 2d, 3a, 4c, 5b
- 2. Choose the best answer; 1a, 2a, 3a, 4d, 5b

II.VOCABULARY

- 3. Choose the right answer; 1d, 2a, 3b, 4b, 5c
- 4. Read the sentences; 1a, 2d, 3d, 4a, 5c
- III. COMMUNICATION;
 - 5. Read the questions and answers; 1a, 2e, 3a, 4a, 5c
 - 6. Read and choose A B C or D; 1A, 2D, 3D, 4C, 5A

VARIATION B

I.GRAMMAR;

- 1. Choose the correct answer; 1c, 2c, 3b, 4c, 5d
- 2. Choose the best answer; 1b, 2b, 3c, 4d, 5d

II.VOCABULARY

- 3. Choose the right answer; 1c, 2b, 3b, 4a, 5c
- 4. Read the sentences; 1d, 2a, 3b, 4b, 5d

III. COMMUNICATION;

- 5. Read the questions and answers; 1d, 2e, 3e, 4a/c, 5b
- 6. Read and choose A B C or D; 1C, 2C, 3D, 4D, 5C